The Reserve at Glenmary Meeting Minutes Annual Meeting – May 24, 2021 6:56 p.m. – 7:29 p.m.

Call to order held at 6:56 p.m.

Board Members in attendance: Kris Littrell, Dawn McLeod, Kate Abbott and Geralyn "Sissy" Gaes.

- I. Call for Candidates Allyson Fitzsimmons and Ryan Douglas. All present at meeting in favor.
- II. Opening the pool We informed residents of a health inspection scheduled on Tuesday, May 25, 2021 at 3 p.m. ahead of the official opening of the pool Memorial Day weekend.
- III. Pool attendants/hours We informed residents of two (2) pool attendants. We also discussed the days in which one will be present. Initially we will have attendants on weekends and on holidays.
- IV. Updates/maintenance items The fountain is now in working order and has been placed in the pond. A slide was also replaced on the playground equipment.
- V. Opening up of Gentlewind We discussed the City's plan to open up Gentlewind Way which by some opinions, it would make it easier for those exiting from the back to avoid Old Bardstown Road and the light situation.
- VI. Speed bumps Speed bumps were brought up again, however, in order to revisit that, another survey will have to be run. The last traffic study did not support the installation of a speed bump at this time. Ryan suggested solar activated speed monitors. This will need to be looked at/researched further.
- VII. Home appearance/maintenance Moss on the sides of houses should be taken care of by the homeowner. A product suggested was Wet & Forget.
- VIII. Food Trucks We discussed looking into getting some food trucks hired for the neighborhood every once in a while over the summer, as something to bring neighbors together.
- IX. Meeting adjourned at 7:29 p.m.